

International Astronomical Union Union Astronomique Internationale

98bis bd Arago, F - 75014 Paris, France □ www.iau.org

Piero Benvenuti, Assistant General Secretary Prof. Ord., Univ. of Padua □ piero.benvenuti@unipd.it

Canberra, May 2nd, 2014

Dr. Farid Salama NASA Ames Research Center Space Science & Astrobiology Division Building N245, Mail Stop: 2456 Moffett Field, California 940351000 USA

Subject: IAU Focus Meetings at the IAU General Assembly 2015

Dear Dr. Salama,

The IAU Executive Committee, during its $94^{\rm th}$ meeting, which took place in Canberra (Australia) this week, has approved the final list of IAU Symposia and Focus Meetings to take place in 2015 during the General Assembly in Honolulu.

We received 10 proposals for Symposia and 43 for Focus Meetings. The large majority of the proposals were of high quality, therefore the task of the Evaluation Committee was particularly difficult since only about half of the proposed FM could be fitted in the two weeks of the GA.

It is therefore a pleasure to inform you that your Proposal, entitled « Bridging Laboratory Astrophysics and Astronomy: From Provider to User », has been approved.

The Executive Committee, aiming at a balanced programme for the GA, spanning a wide range of scientific subjects, decided to limit to a maximum of two days the allocated time to each FM: please take this limit into account when you will start preparing the final programme of your Meeting.

I will be soon contacting you to verify the information about your FM that should be listed on the IAU web pages under «Future Meetings». Later I will send you the preliminary programme with the indication of the dates and time that have been allocated to your FM, as well as instructions and suggestions for its preparation. In particular I will present you the possible publication options that apply to the new format of the FM.

Executive Committee

Officers.

Dr. Norio Kaifu (Japan), President

Dr. Silvia Torres-Peimbert (Mexico), President Elect Dr. Thierry Montmerle (France), General Secretary

Dr. Thierry Montmerie (France), General Secretary

Dr. Piero Benvenuti (Italy), Assistant General Secretary

Vice Presidents:

Prof. Matthew Colless (Australia)

Prof. Renée C. Kraan-Korteweg (South Africa)

Dr. Xiaowei Liu (China)

Prof. Jan Palouš (Czech Republic)

Dr. Dina Prialnik (Israel)

Dr. Marta G. Rovira (Argentina)

Please do not hesitate to contact me at any time for any information that you should consider useful.

I congratulate again for your success and I am looking forward to hearing from you soon.

Yours Sincerely,

Piero Benvenuti

Bliver

Executive Committee

Officers:

Dr. Norio Kaifu (Japan), President

Dr. Silvia Torres-Peimbert (Mexico), President Elect

Dr. Thierry Montmerle (France), General Secretary

Dr. Piero Benvenuti (Italy), Assistant General Secretary

Vice Presidents:

Prof. Matthew Colless (Australia)

Prof. Renée C. Kraan-Korteweg (South Africa)

Dr. Xiaowei Liu (China)

Prof. Jan Palouš (Czech Republic)

Dr. Dina Prialnik (Israel)

Dr. Marta G. Rovira (Argentina)